
   

 

December 1, 2011 
 
   The Honorable Mayor Julian Castro  
   Members of City Council 
   City of San Antonio 
    
   Re: ZONING CASE Z2011194 S ERZD 
 
   Dear Mayor Castro and City Council Representatives, 
 

The Greater Edwards Aquifer Alliance staff has reviewed plans for the Bee 
Clean Car Wash #2, to be located at 21040 N. US Hwy. 281, and finds no 
reason to object to this request for Specific Use Authorization for this 
project. 
 
We are pleased to note that the plan includes a reduction in Impervious 
Cover from the allowed 95% to 60% of this site, and that the 
containment tanks for runoff from drains within the facility have been 
increased from the minimum recommended by SAWS staff.  We would 
caution that SAWS should be very diligent in regularly inspecting the 
BMP’s for stormwater runoff on this site, to make sure that they are 
functioning properly. 
 
While we do not feel that the Edwards Aquifer Recharge Zone is the 
appropriate site for commercial or residential development exceeding 
15% Impervious Cover, we see no reason to object to granting Bee Clean 
Car Wash their request as this project is in compliance with, and in fact 
exceeds, current City of San Antonio regulations for protecting the 
Edwards Aquifer.  GEAA recommends that those who reside on the 
Edwards Aquifer Recharge Zone regularly wash their vehicles to reduce 
non-point source pollution in stormwater running off roadways that 
traverse the Recharge Zone.  Providing the opportunity to do so with 
operations, such as Bee Clean, who have demonstrated respect for their 
duty to prevent pollution is consistent with our recommendations for 
protecting our groundwater resources. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to present these comments. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Annalisa Peace 
Executive Director 

 
 

Member Organizations 
 

Alamo Group of the Sierra Club 

Aquifer Guardians in Urban Areas 

Austin Regional Sierra Club 

Bexar Audubon Society 

Bexar Green Party 

Boerne Together 

Cibolo Nature Center 

Citizens Allied for Smart Expansion 

Citizens for the Protection of Cibolo Creek 

Environment Texas 

First Universalist Unitarian Church of 
San Antonio 

Friends of Canyon Lake 

Friends of Government Canyon 

Fuerza Unida 

Green Party of Austin 

Hays Community Action Network 

Headwaters Coalition 

Helotes Heritage Association 

Helotes Nature Center 

Hill Country Planning Association 

Guadalupe River Road Alliance 

Guardians of Lick Creek 

Kendall County Well Owners Association 

Kinney County Ground Zero 

Medina County Environmental Action 
Association 

Northwest Interstate Coalition of 
Neighborhoods 

Preserve Castroville 

Preserve Lake Dunlop Association 

San Antonio Audubon Society 

San Antonio Conservation Society 

San Geronimo Nature Center 

San Geronimo Valley Alliance 

San Marcos Greenbelt Alliance 

San Marcos River Foundation 

Santuario Sisterfarm 

Save Barton Creek Association 

Save Our Springs Alliance 

Scenic Loop/Boerne Stage Alliance 

Securing a Future Environment  

SEED Coalition 

Solar San Antonio 

Sisters of the Divine Providence 

Smart Growth San Antonio 

Texas Water Alliance 

West Texas Springs Alliance 

Wildlife Rescue & Rehabilitation 

Wimberley Valley Watershed Association 

PO Box 15618 
San Antonio, Texas 78212 

(210) 320-6294 
www.AquiferAlliance.org 

 

 


